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ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 
THIS ADDENDUM IS BEING ISSUED for clarification and/or revisions of the solicitation documents as 
noted.  This document is hereby made a part of the Solicitation Documents to the extent as though 
it was originally included therein. 
 

The following changes shall be made to the SOLICITATION DOCUMENTS: 
 

Item No. 1 The RFP DUE DATE has been changed to Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 
2:00 Pacific Time. 

 
 The Question deadline has been extended to December 5, 2018 at 5:00 PM 

Pacific Time 
 

Included with this addendum is the following: 
 

• Sign-In Sheets from 11/27/18 MANDATORY PRE-PROPOSAL 
CONFERENCE 

Item No. 2 8.0 PROPOSAL EVALUATION – 6. Safety Record and Safety Plan (5 Points) 
  is hereby replaced with the following: 

 
6.      Safety Record and Safety Plan (5 Points) 

    Provide the following safety record information: 
 

a) Experience Modification Rate (EMR) for each of the last five years. 
b) Lost Time and Recordable Incident Rates for each of the last five years. 
c) OSHA fines for each of the last five years (including any fines initially 
imposed, but later rescinded).  Include a brief summary and amount of each 
fine. 

 d) Your corporate safety philosophy and approach including a description of 
how this philosophy is implemented from senior management to all building 
trades workers.   



 
Item No. 3 Questions raised to date and OSU responses: 
 

   Q1: Does a contractor need to be prequalified with Oregon State University or 
formally registered with a plan center to be responsive?  

 
  A: There are no prequalification and formal registration with a plan center 

requirements to be responsive. 
 
  Q2: With regard to Evaluation Criteria 1 --  It is asking us to list projects we currently 

are working on that have a value of more than $10-million. I guess what we are 
wondering is why it is worded this way. Is the university trying to understand how 
busy we are OR are they wanting this info for representation that we can handle 
projects of this value or higher? 

 
  A:  Both 
   
  Q3:  In response to discussion  at Pre-Proposal Conference regarding provision of a 

site plan or other documentation describing potential limits, OSU provides the 
following. 

 
  A:  Project extents are highlighted in the figure in Appendix B of the KPFF Cost 

Study.  The project will include Phase A, Phase B, and Phase C.  Phase D is not part 
of the existing scope of work  

  
 

END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1    






